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Beebe School Council 
November 2, 2016 

 
 
Parents 
Christy Childress-present 
Amy D’Avilla-present 
Laurie Gover-absent 
Jennifer Spadafora-absent 
 
Teachers 
Dave LeGere-present 
Lori Onofri-present 
Dai-Hua Shen-present 
Susan Vatalaro-present 
 
Community Representative 
Norma Casella 
 
Minutes of the meeting of October 5, 2016 were read by Susan Vatalaro.  Norma moves to accept minutes. Seconded by Lori.  
 
1.  P.T.O.   Update: 
K-4  Halloween  Dance successful 
Grades 5, 6, & 7 Roller World – Students very well behaved. Several  compliments. 
Parents helping with the Holiday Parade. 
Parents will be hosting a Santa’ s Workshop for students to shop for families.  
 
2.  Holiday Programs will take place again this year. 
 
3.  New Business: 
Parents-  
Beebe Food Drive.   They would  like to  have each grade  level bring  a specific food item.  
Beebe Spelling Bee will take place 
Teachers-Homework  issue – will bring concern to teacher leadership meeting 
School Committee  - Students will present at the Nov. 7th school committee meeting  on authentic learning. 
 
Lori  moves to adjourn. 
Seconded by Dai-Hua. 
Motion passes unanimously. 
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